
MINUTES 
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS 

NOVEMBER 12, 2010 
 
 

 The meeting was held in Stow Town Building and began at 2:44 p.m.  Board members 
present were Edmund Tarnuzzer, Michele Shoemaker, William Byron (associate) and Andrew 
DeMore (associate). 
 
Acton Auto Inspectors, Inc. - The members briefly discussed the application for Special Permit 
heard on November 1st under Section 3.3.3.3 of the Zoning Bylaw, "Business District Uses", to 
allow an auto inspection station at 124 Great Road.  On motion of Mr. Tarnuzzer, second by 
Ms. Shoemaker, it was voted unanimously to grant the special permit with certain conditions. 
 
Star Tower Co. & T-Mobile Northeast - The long-awaited report of David Maxson of Isotrope, 
LLC, RF engineer consultant, was received this day.  Mr. Tarnuzzer had printed the report from 
the website, and it was copied and distributed to the members who participated.  The hearing 
continued from November 1st will be held on November 15th with the possibility of further 
continuance. 
 
Adjournment - The meeting was adjourned at 2:50 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Catherine A. Desmond 
Secretary to the Board 


